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NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

A project is underway to upgrade Carlingford West Public School and Cumberland High School. 

Asbestos remediated in Building F at Cumberland High School and demolition underway 

As notified on 16 November 2022, as part of the upgrade to Cumberland High School works have been undertaken to 
remove asbestos containing materials from Building F prior to the building being demolished.  

The works are being done in stages, and three of the four stages are now complete.   

▪ Stage 1: Preparation began on 19 November 2022 and the building was cleared and prepared for asbestos removal.  
▪ Stage 2: Remediation of friable asbestos was completed during the summer holidays and a clearance certificate 

was issued, prior to work beginning on Stage 3: Remediation of bonded asbestos.  
▪ Stage 3: Remediation of bonded asbestos has been completed ahead of schedule and a clearance certificate was 

issued on Tuesday 10 January 2023.  

Works have now moved into Stage 4: Demolition of Building F, to remove the remaining structure. These works are 
currently underway and will continue into early February 2023.  

Managing construction impacts 

The safety of the school’s students, staff, visitors and the local community is our highest priority. Construction planning 
is designed so there is minimal impact on school operations. Safety measures are in place to separate the construction 
site from areas occupied by the school and ensure students are unable to enter construction areas.  

There is regular consultation with the school to discuss construction progress.  

For more information about how SINSW manage construction impacts please visit our webpage at 
edu.nsw.link/ConstructionImpacts or scan the QR code to the right. 

Thank you for your patience while we deliver this important school infrastructure. 
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